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The Rotary Clubs of Calgary assembled at the 
Carriage House Hotel on Wednesday Novem-
ber 11th to take part in Rotary Remembers.  
 
The event was directed by Lieutenant (Ret) 
Roger Frayne who kept the proceedings mov-
ing along and in a couple of cases ahead of 
schedule which allowed for more fellowship!  
 
Roger opened with a touching personal story 
of his recent trip Normandy with his ailing fa-
ther to see the burial place of his great grand-
father who was killed in World War 1.  Roger 
reflected that it was an experience he will nev-
er forget seeing the war cemetery’s and seeing 
his Great Grandfather’s grave marker.  
 
We opened the meeting with the National An-
them and a blessing by Vic Cable.  
 
District Governor Martin Harvey delivered the 
Meaning of Remembrance Day. 
 
Our own Stephen Cobb (Ret) read the poem 
“In Flanders Fields”. 
 
Technology did not let us down when the 
scheduled Bugler was unable to perform Re-
veille, Roger found the tune on his blackberry 
and held it up to the microphone! Although 
difficult for most to hear, it was a great last mi-
nute savior!  
 
We all held our silence for a couple of minutes 
to reflect on what the day means to us all.  
 
Stephen Cobb then read the poem “They Shall 
Not Grow Old”  
 

ROTARY REMEMBERS AT THE CARRIAGE HOUSE 
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     ROTARY REMEMBERS ... 

Lieutenant Colonel (Ret) James Hennessy introduced our guest speaker:  Major Chris Hunt, Kings 
Own Regiment. Major Hunt has extensive Military and Civilian experience and he shared some of 
the history of the Armed Forces in Canada as well as the history of the Kings Own Regiment and 
the heroes that served with this Regiment.  
 
Some interesting statistics that were highlighted in his presentation were: 
  

WORLD WAR 1:  
Canadian Population: 8 million.  Served: 625,000  Killed: 61000   Injured: 154000 

 
WORLD WAR 2: 

Canadian Population: 11 million   Served: 1.1 million   Killed: 42000   Injured: 54000 
 

 KOREAN WAR 
Population of Canada:  14 million   Served: 27000   Killed: 516    Wounded: 1000 

 
 AFGHANISTAN CONFLICT 

Canada Population: 34 million   Served: 40000  Killed: 158   Injured: 2000 
 
Major Hunt commented that due to advances in urgent care in places of conflict the number of 
deaths has decreased and survival chances for the wounded is greatly reduced.  
 
Canada has been Peacekeeping around the world since 1946 and continues to do so and since 
1946, there has been 125 soldiers killed. This reminds us that the job of a soldier is still very dan-
gerous but important to the protection of Canada and the rest of the World.  
 
Major Hunt answered many questions from the crowd and was given a rousing round of applause 
for his very informa-
tive presentation.  
 
 

We enjoyed fel-
lowship and an 
excellent meal.  



Ricardo and Bob Wiens 

 
 
 

ROTARY REMEMBERS: IN FLANDERS FIELDS 
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Ricardo and Bob Wiens 

 
 
 

ROTARY REMEMBERS: honour roll 
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Feed The Hungry: Harry Pelton told us that this years Feed the 
Hungry at St Mary’s is on December 6th. He circulated a signup sheet. 
Two shifts are involved, Preparation from 9.30 to noon and Service 
from 2.30 to 6. If you missed signing up give Harry a call. 

 
Club Runner: Craig Stokke and Kathyann Re-
ginato want to let us know that anyone that requires any as-
sistance with Club Runner should contact Kathyann and arrange 
for some training. We will be using more functions of this pro-
gram in the near future and would be happy to assist you with 
this transition 

 
Cleven Awards: November 19th: This will be a great meeting with 
a special menu and bar. Cost is: $30.00. See Page 7 of the Bulletin 
 

Drop In Centre Woodshop Tour: November 2th 2015. 
Please remember that we will be going offsite on Novem-
ber 26th to view the Woodshop at the Drop In Centre. 
Please see map on Page 8 of the Bulletin 
 

 
Annual Christmas Party: December 10th:  Please get your tickets 
through your ClubRunner invitation. There will be an early bird draw 
on November 26th for all who are registered. See Page 9 of the Bulletin 
 
 



   
TRANSPORTATION: Contact Gui Salazar at: (403) 875 5146 (Cell) or (403) 
281 9719 (Home) if you know of anyone that may need a ride to meetings 

 
 
NOVEMBER 2015 

Nov 19   Cleven Awards Luncheon 
Nov 26   Drop Inn Centre Workshop Plant Tour  
 
DECEMBER 2015 

Dec 3   Karen Olivier: Closer To Home Family Services 
Dec 10   Christmas Luncheon: Canyon Meadows Golf & Country Club 
Dec 17   Christmas Social 
Dec 24   NO MEETING DUE TO CHRISTMAS 
Dec 31   NO MEETING DUE TO NEW YEAR’S EVE 
 
JANUARY 2016 

Jan 7   Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 14   Youth Justice Presentation 
Jan 21   Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 28   To be announced 
 
FEBRUARY 2016 

Feb 4   Honorable Brian Jean: Leader of Opposition 
Feb 11   Valentine’s Day Lunch: Dr. Brian Keating: “Love in the Wild”  
     At Rotary House this year 
Feb 18   To be announced 
Feb 25   To be announced 
 
MARCH 2016 

March 3  Legends Series: Reclassification Talk 
March 10  To be announced 
March 17  St. Patrick’s Day 
March 24  To be announced 
March 31  To be announced 

2015 RCCS: CALENDAR, HEALTH AND TRANSPORTATION 
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HEALTH AND WELLNESS: Contact Earl Huson at: 403 686 0828 or: 
ehuslink@telusplanet.net if you know of anyone that is not well or is there 
anyone you know that could use a visit. 

 

mailto:ehuslink@telusplanet.net?subject=Health%20and%20Wellness


 

RCCS: Announcements 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
 VOLUME 61, ISSUE 18          NOVEMBER 12 2015 

FEED THE HUNGRY   
 
Sunday Dec 6 we will prepare and serve the evening meal for Feed the Hungry 
Please contact Harry at: (403) 244 9140 (Home), (403) 585-2625 Cell or you can email Harry at: har-
rypelton@gmail.com 

Recruiting Youth Exchange Students For 2016-2017 
 
 

Rotary Club of Calgary South is currently recruiting students for both the Long term 
(full year) and the Short term exchange program. 
 
Children and relatives of Rotarians are eligible to apply. Students must be between the 
ages of 15 and 17.5 at the time of departure. 
 
For more information go to: www.yex5360.org and download the “Preliminary Applica-
tion” under either Long Term Exchange or Short Term exchange. 
 
Deadline for Long Term applications is October 30th, 2015 
 
Deadline for Short Term applications is 
January 31, 2016 
 
For more information or submit your appli-
cation please contact: 
 
Kevin Hayes  
kevin@kevinhayes.ca 
Phone: 403-771-5229 
 
Or 
 
Ron Prokosch 
rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
403-651-1722 

Hi Friends: A new blog showing the faces of FANDIC has just 

been posted. You can access this blog by clicking on: 

www.capdcalgary.org/blog 

Marlene Wiens 

mailto:harrypelton@gmail.com?subject=Feed%20The%20Hungry
mailto:harrypelton@gmail.com?subject=Feed%20The%20Hungry
http://www.yex5360.org
mailto:kevin@kevinhayes.ca?subject=Youth%20Exchange
mailto:rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com?subject=Youth%20Exchange
http://www.capdcalgary.org/blog


 

CLEVEN AWARDS LUNCHEON: NOVEMBER 19TH 
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Please remember that 

November 19th will be our 

Cleven Award Luncheon. 

We will be announcing this 

year’s winner. 

The Menu is as follows: 

Salad of Roasted Asparagus, Tuscan Greens, Tomatoes and Cucumber with Herb 

Vinaigrette 

Deconstructed Chicken Pot Pie, Pan Seared Chicken Breast Supreme, Butter 

Poached Thumbelina Carrots, Corn, and Haricot Verts, Cremini & Hon Shi Meji 

Mushroom Tarragon Demi Cream Reduction, Herb Puff Pastry 

Apple Crumble with Whiskey Crème Anglaise 

PRICE: $30.00 PER PERSON 

 

A very big Thank you to Don O’Dwyer and the Cleven Award Commit-

tee for their work on this year’s Award Luncheon.  

It should be a great lunch 
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November 26th Plant Tour 

We are located 2 blocks north  

of 58th Ave SE on 3rd Street 

There is parking in front and at the rear of the Building 

Address: 5513 – 3rd Street SE Calgary 

 

If you would like to more about the DI Work Shop before the tour go to: 

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Page/presentations-from-meetings 

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/952/Page/presentations-from-meetings


 

 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
 VOLUME 61, ISSUE 18           NOVEMBER 12 2015 



 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
 VOLUME 61, ISSUE 18         NOVEMBER 12 2015 

ANNI’S ADVENTURES 

My adventures two weeks ago, forgot to send this: Hey! Halloween 
did its job. Candy is coming out of my ears. Hope that you had a 
great Halloween too! I am living in Rick and Donna Jakubec’s place 
right now because Brick’s are taking a time off in a cruise in Mexico. 
So on Saturday night we went to have a delicious dinner with their 
family including too little cute grandchildren with whom we went 
trick and treating!  (I went trick and treating myself later too with 
my friends from school though. And yes we were too old for that 
and I felt little bit embarrassed when I knocked some strangers 
house and asked for free candy…but I’ve never done that before. So 
we only live once right?  I didn’t know that we are going to do that 
so I didn’t have any costume on when Donna dropped me off infront 
of my friend’s house. But no problem, my friend made me look like a 
scare crow in 5 minutes with little bit of face paint.  
 
Before the dinner Rick took me watch my first football game in ev-
er!! It was in McMahon Stadium.  Calgary Stampeders against Sas-
katchewan rough riders like you probably know. I really enjoyed watching the game! I actually 
think I got the idea pretty well when Rick explained the rules for me.  
And now, my last week: On weekend I was with Sara and on Saturday after my game, we went to 
watch the newest James Bond! It was so good and actually my first Bond movie ever! I should 
watch those others too.  
 
On Monday I was knitting with Donna’s knitting club. And when I told that to my friend, he said 
“That’s like the last thing I’d think you’d do.” But ask Donna, I think I got it pretty quickly. Last 
time I knitted was maybe in junior high when we did that in handcraft class.  
 
Remembrance Day I spent with Rotary and I got much new information. “Lest we forget” In Fin-
land we have also kind of similar kind of day in December. We call it Independence Day. 
Other things I’ve done this week… well ringette of course and we actually had a game on Wednes-
day and I have also been couple times in the gym with Rick this week. Now I’m back in Brick’s 
house. They seem pretty relaxed and tanned after their warm holiday in a cruise. Many thanks to 
Rick and Donna for having me, I had a great time with them! And more about moving… I’m mov-
ing to my second host family on Sunday. I will go to Murray and Arlene Flegel’s house! I hope they 
are not too afraid of me yet. I’m so grateful for Susan and Paul for hosting me these great three 
months. They fed me pretty well (they both are very good at cooking) and drove me all around 
the city to my ringette things and helped me in many situations and things when I needed the 
help. I had fun with their dog Jasper too so I hope we will see each other in the future too. Like 
Canadian people are saying pretty often: Thank you. 
 

Anni 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 

The invitations announcing the Christmas Brunch came during the 
week.  We hope to see you before we all gear up for the busy holiday sea-
son ahead. We would to collect loonies and toonies and as President I was 
allowed to chose the recipient.  I have chosen NeighbourLink which sup-
ports families under stress and this will be for formula and diapers for 
the little ones..  We have supported Neighbour Link over the years and 
know they serve a need. 

Please remember to give us your reply by November 24, and also remember 
that any cheques must be made our to Calgary South Rotary Partners. 

… Maureen Watson 
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 

LUNCH BUNCH 

Just a quick reminder that Lunch Bunch is Thursday at 11:30 am.  We 

are going to Le Villa Chophouse on 4th St. SW, 1800 4th St.  Please 

let me know if you are able to attend this restaurant comes highly recommend-

ed by some of our members.   

Susan Brick 

BOOK CLUB   

On  November 5, some of our book club ladies attended The 

Bob Edwards Award Gala at the Fairmont Palliser. Jim and Pat 

Burns' generosity shone through as we were treated to a won-

derful evening celebrating the Calgary Public Library Founda-

tion's signature fundraising event.  Brett Wilson was presented an award for his 

philanthropic relationship with the library and his speech was very inspiring. The 

Partner's support for the It's a Crime not to Read program is just one way a dif-

ference can be made for children who would miss the magic of reading books. 

Our annual Book Sale held at our September Coffee Party raised $182.50, 

which is a nice top-up to our annual donation. Again, thank you Jim and Pat for 

allowing the Partners to be part of such a wonderful evening.   

Our next book club is NOVEMBER 16 so you must let me know by NOON ON 

NOVEMBER 12 to reserve a spot at the Calgary Golf and Country Club. Email 

me at wandamcneil@shaw.ca OR call me at 403-217-8407.  The meeting starts 

at 9:30 and I look forward to seeing you on Monday, November 16.  Please 

bring forward any ideas you may have for a book selection for our discussion.   

Wanda McNeil, 2015 - 2016 Book Club Chair 

mailto:wandamcneil@shaw.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with a sad heart that I 
must tell you that Manfred 
Jost passed away on the 
morning of November 2015. 

 

There will be further details 
to follow 

 

President Murray Flegel 
 

 

Contact Us 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

L103C, 9705 Horton Road SW 

Calgary AB T2V 2X5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 

 

Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2015-2016 Club Officers 
 

President: Murray Flegel 

President-Elect: Ken Farn 

Past President: Allan Johnson 

Secretary: Ted Rowsell 

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy 

Partners President: Maureen Watson 

 

2015-2016 Directors 
 
Club Membership & Foundations 
 Luanne Whitmarsh 

 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 

Club Service: Operations 

 Glenn Potter 

 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 

Club Service: Ways & Means 

 Bryan Walton 

 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 

Community Service 

 Gail McDougall 

 Email: gailmcdougall@comcast.net 

Community Service (Ways & Means)  

 Charlie Gouldsborough 

 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 

International Foundation & Vocational Service 

 Neill Magee 

 Email: nmagee@arrow.ca 

Youth Service 

 Craig Stokke 

 Email: craig@sellerdirect.com 
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Manfred Jost has passed away 
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http://www.rotarycs.org
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